MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 9-1-1 BOARD HELD ON THURSDAY, AUGUST 20, 1992, IN THE BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM OF CITY HALL, 555 WALNUT, ABILENE, TEXAS.PRIVATE 


* * * * * *

Public notice having been duly given, the 9-1-1 Board met at 10:00 a.m. in the Basement Conference Room of City Hall.


* * * * * *

Board Members



J. E. Smith, President  

Present:




Roy McDaniel, Vice President







Jo Moore, Secretary







Robert Harris, Volunteer Fire Dept. Rep.

Others Present:



Dennis Gloyna, Southwestern Bell Rep.







Deloss Edwards, Fire Chief







Pete Beretta, Fire Department







Debbie Hurley, Senior Secretary


Jake McMillon, retired County Commissioner, was absent.

     J. E. Smith, President, called the meeting to order.


Mr. Smith moved to reappoint Jo Moore and Roy McDaniel (to be considered by the Abilene City Council August 13); and Jake McMillon (to be considered by the Taylor County Commissioners August 17).  The motion was seconded by Mr. Harris and the motion carried.  Debbie Hurley then administered Oaths of Office to the members reappointed today and to previously reappointed members Mr. Smith and Mr. Harris.


Mr. Harris moved to reappoint Mr. McDaniel as Vice President and Mrs. Moore as Secretary.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Smith and the motion carried.

     Mr. Smith stated the August 28, 1991 minutes seemed fine, but did question the surcharge increase amount which should have been .05 cents as stated in the August 21, 1991 minutes effective with the January 1992 billings, but only .04 cents has been being collected; and requested an explanation.  Dennis Gloyna, Southwestern Bell representative, stated this would be corrected as soon as possible.


Fire Chief Edwards stated that as of July 31 the last of the route notifications were mailed out; Tye, Trent, and Merkel are basically complete.  They will now go back and pick up those that may have been missed or corrections that need to be made.  The program is 90% complete, and is in the maintenance phase now.


Chief Edwards stated that the policy has been that the database list be provided free of charge to taxing entities, but a charge can be assessed to others because it is a matter of public record.  So far, none have requested the list.


Roy McDaniel moved to approve the minutes of August 28, 1991 as printed.  The motion was seconded by Robert Harris and the motion carried. 


Chief Edwards requested funding of a position to main​tain the database for the District.  He indicated it would require a minimum of 25 hours a week, and recommended the Board consider 50/50 funding with emergency management providing the other 50%.  Training would be no problem as the current worker would remain employed by the Fire Department in another capacity and would be available for advice as well as Lt. Beretta.


Mr. Harris moved to approve the 50/50 funding for a position to maintain the database as requested.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Smith and the motion carried.


Chief Edwards stated copies of the Taylor County road directory are now available and will be continuously updated; for a $50.00 per month charge a language line with an interpreter is available; funding may be available for community rural addressing, the State application has been completed and funding will be awarded in the near future.  If funding is received, Chief Edwards will check with the County on using the funds to install road signs.


Lieutenant Beretta credited fire personnel David Galvan for having written the database program.


Following a line-item discussion, Mr. McDaniel moved to approve the revised FY 91-92 and proposed FY 92-93 annual budgets.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Smith and the motion carried.


Mr. McDaniel stated he felt the system was working well and knew of no complaints.


Mr. Smith praised the Fire Department for a job well done.


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:45 a.m.

ATTEST:

____________________________


____________________________

Jo Moore, Secretary



J. E. Smith, President

/dh

